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   Please email schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk if you require support in accessing this newsletter in an alternative format. 

Dear Families and Friends, 

It’s been wonderful to come back with some sunshine, with lots of great clubs happening.  

We have been practising ready for sports week, which will be a wonderful festival of sport here at Shefford Lower, and of course we are 

preparing for the 16th Euros. Each class is backing their team group and we will be updating in our weekly PE assemblies, building up 

through 11 cities,  to the finals in London.  The children saw these pointed out on the map and we used the teams groupings to do a 

quick bit of maths 4 x 6 = 24 teams ;)  

We have some great plans underway for enhancing the school and our ‘Connected Curriculum’.  

Subject Leaders have been revisiting plans this year, and reading remains at the heart of what we do. Thank you so much if you did a 

‘read aloud’ for us. These are superb. We share them on our social media, but also keep them to show the children in school. We have 

books in the office for you if you want to pop in and do this for us.  Alternatively, we have been asked about our Amazon book list. This is 

kept live, and the link is on this letter  

Children have been designing the repainting for the values tyres in our garden, as these need to be revamped and given the attention 

they need to continue to make this a special garden. We have taken in some quotes now for our outside 

garden and our sensory trail, which is very exciting and will enhance the mini-forest we have at the back of our 

field.  

We are also recruiting for music this week, so please pass on this advert. Music has been one of the hardest hit 

areas through the pandemic restrictions, so Shefford Lower School have prioritised this in the coming year.  

Also, you will be as thrilled too to learn how we are installing a high grade museum and art gallery within the 

school. Mr Bowen is leading a team to bring exhibits in to enhance our curriculum, but also to provide the 

curiosity and cultural capital all children need. This is being done in stages, with the PSA also supporting to 

fundraise for a dinosaur exhibit outside.  

We have been working on our refresh of ICT too, and in addition to the 11 devices we took from the DfE last year, 

our governors provided budget to buy in new iPads and laptops to ensure 

quality curriculum access.  

As we move to a primary school, we will be in a continued excellent position to 

deliver the wide ranging curriculum you are used to seeing at Shefford Lower 

School, where we believe in the whole child. You told us too that Forest School 

continues to be important to you. We agree. We are organising some forest 

seating with the PSA and we are enhancing our capacity for the outside 

learning with our wonderful Forest Leader, Mr Tilbury, as we head 

towards that y5 & y6 curriculum. In the memory garden courtyard, we 

have a nest of wagtails. Unfortunately this means that children and Rosco can’t pop in to the garden, but 

only until the babies have finished being nursed by their devoted feathered parents.  

I do always seem to be mentioning the carpark….It simply isn’t big enough at the moment. There are 

additional clinics happening at the children’s centre which cannot happen at GPs at the moment, which 

we are trying to be supportive of. We also have 12 parents eligible for our 4 disabled spaces, so please do 

not request to use the carpark unless you have a genuine need. We will require blue badge evidence.  

Masks are still on, and we aim to keep the variant at bay. Thank you for your cooperation.  

From Mrs Finch 

 

mailto:schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk


Going primary 
FAQ—How will the change happen? 

We will move from a three form entry school into a two form entry 

school. For a while we have more classes, and so there will be           

temporary space provided by Central Bedfordshire Council. 

Year  Number of classes in each school year group 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year  3 Year 4  Year 5 Year 6 

Total  

Classes 

Cherry  

Nursery 

Sept    2022 
3 3 3 3 3   15 unchanged 

2023 2 3 3 3 3 3  17 unchanged 

2024 2 2 3 3 3 3 3 19 unchanged 

2025 2 2 2 3 3 3 3 18 unchanged 

2026 
2 2 2 2 3 3 3 17 unchanged 

2027 2 2 2 2 2 3 3 16 unchanged 

2028 
2 2 2 2 2 2 3 15 unchanged 

2029 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 14 unchanged 

Children will stay with us once they join us, and the change to a 

two form entry will be gradual. For a while we will have extra  

classes, which the council describe as ‘bulge years’. Funding is 

provided to buy resources and furniture. 



Values  

The values from 7th of June are Simplicity & Freedom  

“It’s the simple things in life which are the most extraordinary” Paulo Coelho 

Enjoying the simple things… around this time of year the flowers and trees are blossoming and we are outside 

more.  Exploring the idea of mindfulness and taking time to relax and appreciate life 

Amazon Wish List  

Just a reminder about our Wish List on Amazon! It contains carefully selected 

books and resources which we know will greatly benefit your children with their 

learning this year. If you wish to purchase a book for our school, please use the 

link below to find the full list: 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2ZZUJD59NIDQ7/ref=nav_wishlist_lists_1?

_encoding=UTF8&type=wishlist# 

This list is updated by staff throughout the year and can be accessed by anyone. We’ve made it really easy 

to donate a book to the school: 

You can choose to get the books delivered directly to the school office or if you wish you can add it to your 

personal shopping and simply bring it in.  

 

House Points and Attendance W/E 28.05.21 

Well done to last week’s house winners.  

House  

Attendance 

& Punctuality 

 
Water—99.40 

Fire—97.64 
Air—95.78 

Earth—92.75 

House  

Points 

 

Fire—958 
Water—807 

Air—752 
Earth—650 

 

 

 

We have come back after half term to some beautiful sunny weather and long may it continue.  This also 

raises the pollen count which is not so good news to hay fever suffers.  Please refer to our Safe in the 

Sun policy along with our Administration of Medicine policy which can be found on our website          

following this link. 

 https://www.sheffordlowerschool.co.uk/parents/policies 

 Please remember to name all items that come into school 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2ZZUJD59NIDQ7/ref=nav_wishlist_lists_1?_encoding=UTF8&type=wishlist#C:/Users/dkeech/Documents/brightsign-dumps
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2ZZUJD59NIDQ7/ref=nav_wishlist_lists_1?_encoding=UTF8&type=wishlist#C:/Users/dkeech/Documents/brightsign-dumps
https://www.sheffordlowerschool.co.uk/parents/policies


School Clubs began this week with an overwhelming response of children wanting a place.  We have  

allocated places for all clubs and a parent mail has been sent to confirm.  If your child did not receive a 

place on a club they will be on the waiting list to contact if a place becomes available. 

Thank you for you continued support with this. 



Shefford Sporting Successes W/C 7th June 

We celebrate children’s sporting successes from home as well as those in 

school. Please send us photos of your child’s certificates and/or medals 

which will be displayed on our PE celebration board and celebrated in   

assembly.  

 

Chestnut—Eden & Jennifer, Holly—Bethany & Oscar, Sycamore—Joshua & Millie 

Maple—Imogen & Max, Oak—Archie & Isla, Willow Bethan & Noah 

Cedar—Deniz &  Beth, Elm—Lexi, Hawthorn Poppy & Theo 

Ash—Noah & Bethany, Beech—Mickey & Sophie, Hazel Alfie & Hollie 

Well done to these children who have shared their sporting success with us this week 

This week the children have been having a go at a mountain climber challenge.  These are the children who made the 

most improvement over the week  

Air Hosue 

Forrest—Chestnut—Football 

Elliott—Hazel—Football 

Frankie—Cedar—Football 

Fire House 

Oscar—Holly—Swimming 

Luca—Chestnut—Football 

Scott—Elm—Football 

We will be having a focus on the Euro's in our assemblies for the next few 

weeks! During assembly each house group and some staff groups will choose a 

group of teams that they will be following/supporting over the tournament. The 

group with the winning country will receive a non-uniform day at the end of the 

competition. We will be supporting and checking the England scores as well! 



Phone Calls Home 

Teachers will be making phone calls home every week to let parents and carers know how well 

their child has been working and for showing school values! Keep up the good work Shefford 

Lower!  

W/C 24/05/21 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                           

 

 

Reception 

Peach — Emilia Z-N 

Pear— Miles S 

Plum— Lumen W 

Year 1  

Chestnut— Annie 

Holly— Layton W 

Sycamore— Indiana N 

Year 2  

Maple— Alfie C 

Oak— Lilly B-S 

Willow— Rory M 

Year 3  

Cedar— Jamie E 

Elm— Millie B 

Hawthorn— Mary O-M 

Year 4 

Ash— Amia N 

Beech— Eleanor B 

Hazel— Hollie J 



Finer Diners 

Congratulations to the children below who have been recognised as a Finer Diner last week for displaying 

good manners and values at lunchtime: 

Year 2 

Isla K, Amber B, Poppy K, Mason C, 

Crystal W, Theo T, Joseph F Lily B-S, 

Joshua B, Lewie H 









Community News 

Please note, the following events/activities are run independently of 

Shefford Lower. 



More information regards the Covid-19 

vaccination can be found following this 

link 

Frequently Asked Questions 

https://www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/info/135/coronavirus/918/vaccinations_for_covid-19/2


Children’s Centre News 

Please find information and an up to 

date timetable for drop in sessions for     

families with children aged 0—12 years 



Shefford Lower School 
Diary Dates  

(further dates will be added and these will be in bold italics) 

Summer Term 2021 

9th June—14 July (Wednesdays) Year 3 Swimming—Elm and Cedar 

11th June—16th July (Fridays) Year 3 Swimming—Hawthorn 

21st  - 25th June Sports Week 

21st June Cherry Class Open Evening 

24th June Reception Hearing Screening 

25th June Virtual Parent Focus Group 

28th June Reception Classes Open Evening 

2nd July Transition (Move Up) Day 

6th July PSA—Sponsored Bounce 

22nd July Last day of Term 

6th September Children return to school 

  

  

Governor’s News 

As we move into the final phases of this academic year the Governing Boards focus has been to support the 
school through these unprecedented times. This has been a big focus for us as governors, particularly on the 
recovery of the students learning journey. Shefford Lower School strives for excellence and are committed to 
a policy of inclusion, well-being, and education of all pupils. We believe in the potential of all children and 
take seriously our responsibility to enable them to achieve their very best. We will 
endeavour to make sure the school focus is on progress and recovery as we move 
into the next academic year. 

We are working closely with the Local Authority and School to ensure that the two-
tier transition is at the forefront of plans and ensure that this happens smoothly for 
every child. We will keep you updated on any further developments. 

If you are interested in a position within our Governing Board, please email the 

school office. Further information regarding positions will communicated within the 

Shefford community this term. 


